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NOTES OF A MEETING OF THE 

HEALTH OVERVIEW & SCRUTINY SUB-COMMITTEE 
Remote Meeting 

16 March 2022 (7.05  - 7.28 pm) 
 
 
Present: 
Councillors Nisha Patel (Chairman), Philippa Crowder (via Zoom) 
 
Officers present (via Zoom): 
Ian Buckmaster, Healthwatch Havering 
Steve Rubery, North East London Clinical Commissioning Group (CCG) 
Tracy Rubery, NHS 
Keith Flaxman,NHS 
Melissa Hoskins, CCG 
Mark Ansell, Havering Council 
Hanh Xuan Tang, NHS 
 

 
 
31 APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE AND ANNOUNCEMENT  OF SUBSTITUTE 

MEMBERS  
 
There were no apologies received. 
 

32 DISCLOSURES OF INTEREST  
 
There were no declarations of interest. 
 

33 TRANSFORMATION BOARDS  
 
The Barking & Dagenham, Havering and Redbridge (BHR) Transformation 
Boards 21/22 Key Progress and Achievements to Date report was 
presented to the Integrated Care Partnership Board (ICPB) in November 
2021. The ICPB had requested that the report was presented and shared at 
local Borough Overview and Scrutiny Committees for information. 
 
The report provided an update on the progress made during 21/22 so far by 
each of the Transformation Boards against their priorities, and the impact of 
the Transformational changes made to date. 
 
The report and update was noted by the Sub Committee. 
 

34 BLOOD TEST TURNAROUND TIMES  
 
Following a detailed update to the November meeting of the Havering 
Health Overview and Scrutiny Sub-Committee, the Clinical Commissioning 
Group agreed to provide further updates on the progress of the community 
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phlebotomy service pilot in Barking and Dagenham, Havering and 
Redbridge.  
 
It was to be noted that the BHR phlebotomy pilot would end in June 2022 
therefore the Executive Phlebotomy Steering Group would meet in March 
for a detailed phlebotomy pilot review session to look at successes and 
learning to date. 
 
Officers explained that In Havering, blood tests were available at Cranham 
Health, Elm Park Clinic, Harold Hill Health Centre and Raphael House in 
Romford and according to current data 22,687 blood tests were carried out 
across community and GP sites across BHR in January 2021. 
 
The Sub Committee noted the report and the progress of community 
phlebotomy pilot. 
 

35 ST GEORGE'S HOSPITAL UPDATE  
 
The report provided the Sub Committee with an update on the on- going 
work that would deliver the redevelopment of the former St George’s 
Hospital site to create an integrated Health and Wellbeing Hub. 
 
It was explained that significant engagement has already taken place with 
key local stakeholders and with local residents and patients over the last ten 
years, which had helped to shape the plans and ensure that stakeholders 
understood how the new centre would benefit them and the communities 
they represented.  
 

Furthermore, North East London CCG conducted a 12-week engagement 
on proposals for the integrated Health and Wellbeing Hub on the former St 
George’s Hospital site in Hornchurch in the London Borough of Havering. 
This engagement started on 22 November 2021 and closed on 13 February 
2022. 
 
The Sub Committee noted the report and the progress of St George’s 
Health and Wellbeing Hub redevelopment. 
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